
February 27, 2022 | Weekly Update

Dear RES parents,

As a reminder, tomorrow, February 28, 2022, Resurrection will implement our mask
optional policy for students and staff. On Friday, Ms. Hanrahan shared a video with
our students encouraging them to discuss their mask preference with you, their
parents. She also explained to our students that staff members are not responsible
for monitoring your family’s mask choice throughout the day. We will also not be able
to honor any special requests for seating preferences within the classroom and
throughout the school. You can download Dr. Piwowarski’s full mask optional
COVID-19 policy released on February 23, 2022, here. 

The following COVID-19 mitigations will continue to be in place: 

1. Students who test positive for COVID-19 will be required to quarantine for five
days. Students coming out of isolation and quarantine must wear a mask on
Days 6 through 10 and we will separate their seating during lunch 

2. Students will be required to quarantine for five days if they are exposed to
COVID-19 and not vaccinated

3. We will contact trace and ask students to remain in their assigned lunch seats
they chose a month ago

Please remind your daughter(s) to be respectful of her classmates’ and teachers'
choice to wear or not wear a mask. We will continue to review guidelines ISBE and
the local health authorities communicate. 

Wednesday, March 2nd begins the Lenten season. We will host a prayer service in
the morning and offer ashes to students. Only non-meat options will be available for
purchase in the cafeteria that day. Our Mission and Ministry department will make
additional announcements later in the week around student Lent projects.

Your daughters will need to continue to have conversations with you around their
class schedule for the 2022-23 school year. Please don’t hesitate to contact Ms.
Hanrahan at thanrahan@reshs.org if you have any questions. You can access the
curriculum guide on the RES website, https://www.reshs.org/academics/curriculum-
guide. 

Student Services sent their monthly newsletters to students last week. There are tips
on course registration, college updates, and information on PSAT and ACT
Registration. Download the newsletter here.

https://www.reshs.org/about/publications-newsletters
mailto:thanrahan@reshs.org
https://www.reshs.org/academics/curriculum-guide
https://files.constantcontact.com/0661bc7d201/8651f538-fb05-470e-90e2-fea7744caac3.pdf?rdr=true


Our students will be off this Friday, March 4th as we are hosting our 7th grade
Experience RES Day for our prospective students. We have numerous events
coming up in March and April. I hope your daughter(s) will be able to participate. 

Athletics
Spring tryouts for track and field, softball, water polo, soccer, and lacrosse begin this
week. Make sure your daughter’s physical is current and on file. You can find the
tryout schedule on the athletic section of our website,
https://www.reshs.org/athletics/athletic-tryouts.

RES Grandparents’ Dinner | Wednesday, March 16, 2022
Last week, we mailed the invitation for the dinner to our grandparents. If your
daughter’s grandparents didn’t receive it, you can download a copy of the RSVP
form here.

RES Blood Drive | Friday, March 18, 2022
The Scrubs Club is partnering with Vitalant to host a blood drive from 8:00 am -3:00
pm in the library. RES students get the first opportunity to sign up before we open
up any remaining slots to the broader community. Students need to be at least 16
years old to donate, and those students who are 16 or 17 years old will need a
permission slip. Your daughter can look for more information around the school for
weight requirements and how to sign up this week.  

Bandits & B.U.D.S. Dance | Friday, April 1, 2022 | Tickets are now on sale! You can
purchase tickets here: https://www.reshs.org/parents/parents-club Get those crimpers
and leg warmers dusted off for your Bandit because we will be blasting back to the
80's! Special thank you to our parent volunteer committee that has hit the ground
running to make this event a memorable one!

Trivia Night sponsored by the RES Athletic Booster
Friday, April 8th, the Boosters Club is hosting their annual Trivia Night in the
cafeteria. Details on how to purchase tickets are on the RES website,
https://www.reshs.org/athletics/athletic-boosters.

Important Dates

March 4, 2022 | No School for students, 7th Grade Experience RES Day
March 10, 2022 | End of 3rd Quarter
March 11, 2022 | In Service, No School
March 18, 2022 | RES Blood Drive
March 24, 2022 | Parent-Teacher Conferences, Half Day
March 25, 2022 | No School
March 16, 2022 | Grandparents’ Dinner
April 1, 2022 | Centennial Kick Off Celebration
April 1, 2022 | B.U.D.S. & Bandits Dance
Week of April 4, 2022  | LaSallian Week of Service
April 8, 2022 | Trivia Night
April 8, 9, 10 | Spring Musical
April 14 - 24, 2022 | Spring Break
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